Inspection Services Michael J. Nugent Manager



Department of Urban Development

Joseph E. Gray, Jr.

Director

CITY OF PORTLAND

June 4,2001

Louis Philippe P.O.Box 8238 Portland, ME 04104

RE: 341 Cumberland Ave. (033 K008)

Dear Mr. Philippe,

In response to your letter dated 5/15/01, this office has conducted a search of the files and has not found complaints as described on page 2. C.E.O./Field Supervisor Tammy Munson does recall speaking to you and reviewing the list of days and temperatures, but that the events were not in progress and she advised you to contact her when the temperatures issue was "in progress". She stated that she was never recontacted by you or any other tenants at 341 Cumberland Ave. Based on the written submissions; we will be scheduling an inspection of unit 22 and the common areas, as well as any other available units as soon as possible. Please feel free to contact me at 874-8700, if you require additional assistance.

Sincerely,

Mike Nugent Manager of Inspection Services